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  APA Colorado Board Meeting Minutes

Friday January 6, 2012
Fehr & Peers

2:00pm to 4:00pm
Susan Wood, President



Erica Heller, Metro Rep

Kyle Dalton, Co-Chair, Legislative Committee
Eric Heil, Co-Chair, Legislative Committee

Stan Clauson, Central Mnt Rep


Joni Marsh, Secretary/Treasurer

Daniel Murray, Student Rep




Joe Frank, Northcentral Rep





Jessica Osborne, Metro Rep


Absent:  Jeremy Nemeth, Faculty Rep

Greg Moberg, Northwest Rep


              Meggan Herrington, SouthCentral Rep

Shelia Booth, VP of External Affairs

Jeff Walker, PO Rep



Staff:  Denise Henasey







           Katie Guthrie
1. Opening Remarks by Susan Wood, President

Susan opened the meeting by noting that there are two Board vacancies – VP of Communications and Public Officials representative.  She will solicit interest from the membership to fill the positions on an interim basis, then make a recommendation to the Board.  The Professional Development Officer (PDO) is also vacant.  This is an appointed position.  There was much discussion on how to solicit interested/qualified members for this important Board position. 

Stan made a motion to solicit interest for the PDO position from the entire membership.

Joe seconded the motion – APPROVED

NAY – Greg

Susan passed out a handout with the top ten rules for meeting etiquette and reminded everyone to be respectful to each other.  Next, Susan has streamlined the staff review process with a new one-page form that is outcomes-based.  She will solicit comments from Board members to incorporate into the review. At the end of the February 3rd meeting, there will be an executive session where the Board will determine any adjustments to staff compensation.
2. Old Business
a. Approval/Correction of December Minutes
Jeff noted that he was present at the meeting, but not included in the attendee list.  With this one change, Greg made a motion to approve the minutes.

Jeff seconded the motion – APPROVED

3. Secretary/Treasurer’s Report, Joni Marsh
a.  Financial reports for December
Joni said that the final rebate has been received from National APA and that the 2012 budget now shows a zero-balance.  Greg made a motion to approve the reports as presented.

Jessica seconded the motion – APPROVED

4. Chapter Administrator Report, Denise Henasey & Katie Guthrie 
a. Future conference update
Denise announced that she has signed two contracts for future conferences.  For 2013, the conference will be at the Vail Marriott, October 2-5.  For the 2015, the conference will be at the Steamboat Sheraton September 30- Oct 3.  The contract with the Elevation in Crested Butte is still being finalized, but the tentative date is October 1-4 of 2014.

b. Training partnerships with DOLA, CML, CCI
Katie attended a meeting to collaborate with these allied organizations on training opportunities/needs/ideas in 2012.  She noted there was some discussion about a planning commissioner training in particular.  In addition Katie had a preliminary discussion about developing a partnership agreement with CML, similar to the one the Chapter has with DCI.
5. Legislative Committee, Kyle Dalton
Kyle will present the survey results next month, but economic development is probably going to be a top issue for the Committee.  There was some discussion about current and future contracts with Chuck and Sol Malick.  Kyle will bring the revised contract to February’s meeting for the Board to review/confirm.
Eric said that the TIF legislation has not evolved and that the Chapter does not have a position on it at this point.  He added that data needs to be compiled in order to understand potential weaknesses of this mechanism and that perhaps the Chapter can partner with CCI and CML.  Erica noted that URA leaders are currently tracking this with the help of DCI.
6. Sustainability Committee Report, Erica Heller
Erica introduced the agenda item that includes training opportunities across the state and asked that the Committee be able to participate in a coordinated sponsorship solicitation that benefits the Chapter and its Committees.  Erica added that any profits resulting from a Sustainability Committee training could be used towards sustainability efforts at the annual state conference.  Denise requested this Committee be added to the Bylaws and that the updated Committee Charter be presented to the Board.
7. New Business
a. Bylaws Committee, Susan
Once the agenda item was introduced by Susan, Stan offered to Chair the Committee.  There was some discussion about the particular items that need to be amended or added to the Bylaws, including a new regional map, the election schedule and a couple of new committees.  Joe made a motion to approve the agenda item with Stan as Committee Chair.
Kyle seconded the motion - APRROVED

b. 2012 Meeting locations, Katie
Katie introduced the agenda item and while there was little discussion about the potential locations for Board meeting throughout the year, there was some discussion about conducting a Board meeting at the state conference.  Susan indicated the importance of getting together prior to the Annual Chapter meeting and Greg added that there is value in having some time to connect/network as a Board.  Staff agreed to consider these comments when developing the conference schedule.
c. Strategic Plan Timeline, Susan

Susan said that this update will start with the March meeting and continue through April and May.  Those three monthly meetings will commence at 1:30 to allow enough time for discussion.  She asked all Board members to thoroughly review each section in advance of the meeting at which it will be discussed.
8. Other Business
Denise announced that a Nominating Committee needs to be formed for this year’s election.  She will contact Dale Case to see if he is interested in participating again.
Jeff briefly discussed a local group called Doors open Denver; it promotes architecture and is hosting an event in April that might be of interest to Chapter members.  Also, he concluded his tenure as Public Official Representative by thanking everyone for the opportunity to serve on the Board.

Daniel noted that there are some discrepancies for students with APA’s listserv.
Meeting adjourned at 4:10pm.
PAGE  
1 of 4


